# Thursday 22nd September 2022, 7.00pm at Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Those in attendance: Cllr James (Chairman), Cllrs Perkin, Worden, Crocombe, Nobbs, Hawken, Clerk.

#### Members of the public present: 2

#### 5587. Apologies for absence:

Cllr Wonnacott, Cllr Stratton, District Cllr Watson.

#### 5588. Declaration of Interests

The Chairman declared that interests be raised as they arise.

### 5589. Public Open Question Time

None.

### 5590. Police Report

PCSO Jess McElden was on shift and hoped to attend unless anything else arose. Unfortunately, she was not present. The Chairman advised he had communicated with the PCSO recently and felt she was being proactive. The Clerk will request a report and advise the PCSO of the next meeting date.

## 5591. County Councillor Report

No report received. The Clerk will write to John Hart to express Council's dissatisfaction at the lack of support being offered from the County Councillor. The Clerk will advise that although we acknowledge there has been some health issues, we are not receiving any reports or updates as to what is happening at County level. The Clerk will ask that if Cllr Morrish is unable to attend the next Parish Council meeting a representative attend in his place.

#### 5592. District Councillor Report

Council is aware that Cllr Watson is away from the area for the time being. Council was disappointed not to have received the report promised following the last meeting. The Clerk will request this again along with an up-to-date report from either Cllr Watson or Cllr Hackett.

Council is also aware that the enforcement officer is suffering some health issues and there is no one covering the workload. The Clerk will write to Ken James to ask what happens to enforcement cases during this period, particularly those that may be time sensitive.

### 5593. Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held 2<sup>nd</sup> August 2022 were previously circulated, no adjustments needed, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Perkin, all agreed.

## 5595. Planning

**1/0852/2022/FUL** - Conversion of stables to dwelling - Moor View, Broadwoodwidger. – The Clerk will response to advise that Council have no comments on this application.

## 5596. Accounts due for payment

Clerks Wages £286.00 Clerks Expenses £12.16 – Cyan Ink

Accounts proposed by Cllr Nobbs and seconded by Cllr Crocombe, all agreed.

#### 5597. Defibrillator received

Councillors agreed in principle to proceed with the quote from Parkers Maintenance for the restoration of the telephone box at Cross Green, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Hawken, agreed by all. Cllr Nobbs will speak to C Budge to ask if he can help/provide machinery to straighten up the telephone box before work commences. The Clerk will investigate whether there will be a charge for use of the electricity within the telephone box.

#### 5598. Footpath maintenance

The Clerk advised that work on the Rexton footpath had been undertaken, strimming/cutting of overgrown vegetation had made it possible to easily use the footpath however the broken gate had not been fixed. Cllr Perkin advised that the broken gate on the Downicarey footpath had not been fixed. Cllr Nobbs advised that the sign on the Neathwood footpath may be missing/hidden under the hedgerow. The Clerk will report the matters to the Footpath Liaison Officer once again.

## 5599. Grant request for churchyard maintenance

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the maintenance of the Churchyard. Council agreed that as the cost of work has increased that £2500 would be a suitable grant for the next 12 months. Proposed by Cllr Worden, seconded by Cllr Nobbs, agreed by all.

# 5600. Grant request for Ashwater Primary School

Cllrs James and Crocombe declared an interest and were excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the purchase of new outdoor play equipment for the school. Cllrs felt that it was appropriate to support the request but given that the Parish feeds to five primary schools a large sum would not be possible. Cllr Worden proposed £100, Cllr Nobbs seconded, agreed by all.

#### 5601. Grant request for Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. Cllr Perkin advised that although Geoffrey Cox MP was not present at the recent meeting, he has approached Devon County Council and other organisations to push for funding. Holsworthy Town Council have provided a £500 grant for the next 12 months. It is hoped that if smaller organisations and Councils support the cause that a larger funding source will follow suit. Cllr Worden proposed a £250 grant for the next 12 months, Cllr Nobbs seconded, all agreed. The Clerk will write to the District Councillor to ask for an explanation as to why Torridge are not providing any funding.

#### 5603. Devon Highways Response

Councillors are not satisfied with the response received. The Clerk will write to both Steve Brockman and Cllr Hughes with the following comments – regarding visibility on the Roadford road towards Rose Cottage sight lines were insisted on by Devon County Council more than 20 years ago, these are now overgrown with trees along them. Lorries are being forced into the middle of the road causing danger for them and oncoming traffic. Regarding the missing give way sign approaching Reservoir Cross Councillors are aware of a similar situation in a neighbouring parish which has recently resulted in an accident that caused loss of life. Following which prompt action was taken to implement appropriate signage and Council therefore feel it needs to be reviewed here again. The Clerk will request a meeting to discuss these matters due to the safety issues.

### 5604. To Receive Correspondence

DALC have had a suggestion from the Lord Lieutenants Office that the District Council offer to collate all the condolence books from across the district and then have them bound together before sending to Devon Archive. Torridge are happy to do this and have requested the books be sent in. The Clerk passed the details on to the Church.

Devon Communities Together, the Rural Community Council for Devon and member of the national network Action with Communities in Rural England is excited to be carrying out an audit of Devon's Village Halls. The Clerk passed the details on to the hub committee.

The Annual General Meeting of the Devon Association of Local Councils Ltd will take place on Wednesday 5 October 2022. The Chairman will investigate whether attending is appropriate and viable.

### 5605. Clerks 2 Year Appraisal

Councillors agreed the Clerk should be moved to the next pay grade inline with the NALC guide. The Clerk confirmed she is happy with the role and thanked Cllr's. A member of the public thanked the Clerk for her efficiency.

## 5606. Parish Clerk's Report

The Clerk advised that the defibrillator situated outside of the hub had recently been recalled for an update, the work is now complete, a replacement was put it it's place during the time.

The Cross Green noticeboard needs some minor attention, Cllr Nobbs will look at this.

# 5608. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th October 2022 at 7pm.

# 5609. Close

# Thursday 22nd September 2022, 7.00pm at Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Those in attendance: Cllr James (Chairman), Cllrs Perkin, Worden, Crocombe, Nobbs, Hawken, Clerk.

#### Members of the public present: 2

#### 5587. Apologies for absence:

Cllr Wonnacott, Cllr Stratton, District Cllr Watson.

#### 5588. Declaration of Interests

The Chairman declared that interests be raised as they arise.

### 5589. Public Open Question Time

None.

### 5590. Police Report

PCSO Jess McElden was on shift and hoped to attend unless anything else arose. Unfortunately, she was not present. The Chairman advised he had communicated with the PCSO recently and felt she was being proactive. The Clerk will request a report and advise the PCSO of the next meeting date.

## 5591. County Councillor Report

No report received. The Clerk will write to John Hart to express Council's dissatisfaction at the lack of support being offered from the County Councillor. The Clerk will advise that although we acknowledge there has been some health issues, we are not receiving any reports or updates as to what is happening at County level. The Clerk will ask that if Cllr Morrish is unable to attend the next Parish Council meeting a representative attend in his place.

#### 5592. District Councillor Report

Council is aware that Cllr Watson is away from the area for the time being. Council was disappointed not to have received the report promised following the last meeting. The Clerk will request this again along with an up-to-date report from either Cllr Watson or Cllr Hackett.

Council is also aware that the enforcement officer is suffering some health issues and there is no one covering the workload. The Clerk will write to Ken James to ask what happens to enforcement cases during this period, particularly those that may be time sensitive.

### 5593. Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held 2<sup>nd</sup> August 2022 were previously circulated, no adjustments needed, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Perkin, all agreed.

## 5595. Planning

**1/0852/2022/FUL** - Conversion of stables to dwelling - Moor View, Broadwoodwidger. – The Clerk will response to advise that Council have no comments on this application.

## 5596. Accounts due for payment

Clerks Wages £286.00 Clerks Expenses £12.16 – Cyan Ink

Accounts proposed by Cllr Nobbs and seconded by Cllr Crocombe, all agreed.

#### 5597. Defibrillator received

Councillors agreed in principle to proceed with the quote from Parkers Maintenance for the restoration of the telephone box at Cross Green, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Hawken, agreed by all. Cllr Nobbs will speak to C Budge to ask if he can help/provide machinery to straighten up the telephone box before work commences. The Clerk will investigate whether there will be a charge for use of the electricity within the telephone box.

#### 5598. Footpath maintenance

The Clerk advised that work on the Rexton footpath had been undertaken, strimming/cutting of overgrown vegetation had made it possible to easily use the footpath however the broken gate had not been fixed. Cllr Perkin advised that the broken gate on the Downicarey footpath had not been fixed. Cllr Nobbs advised that the sign on the Neathwood footpath may be missing/hidden under the hedgerow. The Clerk will report the matters to the Footpath Liaison Officer once again.

## 5599. Grant request for churchyard maintenance

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the maintenance of the Churchyard. Council agreed that as the cost of work has increased that £2500 would be a suitable grant for the next 12 months. Proposed by Cllr Worden, seconded by Cllr Nobbs, agreed by all.

# 5600. Grant request for Ashwater Primary School

Cllrs James and Crocombe declared an interest and were excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the purchase of new outdoor play equipment for the school. Cllrs felt that it was appropriate to support the request but given that the Parish feeds to five primary schools a large sum would not be possible. Cllr Worden proposed £100, Cllr Nobbs seconded, agreed by all.

#### 5601. Grant request for Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. Cllr Perkin advised that although Geoffrey Cox MP was not present at the recent meeting, he has approached Devon County Council and other organisations to push for funding. Holsworthy Town Council have provided a £500 grant for the next 12 months. It is hoped that if smaller organisations and Councils support the cause that a larger funding source will follow suit. Cllr Worden proposed a £250 grant for the next 12 months, Cllr Nobbs seconded, all agreed. The Clerk will write to the District Councillor to ask for an explanation as to why Torridge are not providing any funding.

#### 5603. Devon Highways Response

Councillors are not satisfied with the response received. The Clerk will write to both Steve Brockman and Cllr Hughes with the following comments – regarding visibility on the Roadford road towards Rose Cottage sight lines were insisted on by Devon County Council more than 20 years ago, these are now overgrown with trees along them. Lorries are being forced into the middle of the road causing danger for them and oncoming traffic. Regarding the missing give way sign approaching Reservoir Cross Councillors are aware of a similar situation in a neighbouring parish which has recently resulted in an accident that caused loss of life. Following which prompt action was taken to implement appropriate signage and Council therefore feel it needs to be reviewed here again. The Clerk will request a meeting to discuss these matters due to the safety issues.

### 5604. To Receive Correspondence

DALC have had a suggestion from the Lord Lieutenants Office that the District Council offer to collate all the condolence books from across the district and then have them bound together before sending to Devon Archive. Torridge are happy to do this and have requested the books be sent in. The Clerk passed the details on to the Church.

Devon Communities Together, the Rural Community Council for Devon and member of the national network Action with Communities in Rural England is excited to be carrying out an audit of Devon's Village Halls. The Clerk passed the details on to the hub committee.

The Annual General Meeting of the Devon Association of Local Councils Ltd will take place on Wednesday 5 October 2022. The Chairman will investigate whether attending is appropriate and viable.

### 5605. Clerks 2 Year Appraisal

Councillors agreed the Clerk should be moved to the next pay grade inline with the NALC guide. The Clerk confirmed she is happy with the role and thanked Cllr's. A member of the public thanked the Clerk for her efficiency.

## 5606. Parish Clerk's Report

The Clerk advised that the defibrillator situated outside of the hub had recently been recalled for an update, the work is now complete, a replacement was put it it's place during the time.

The Cross Green noticeboard needs some minor attention, Cllr Nobbs will look at this.

# 5608. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th October 2022 at 7pm.

# 5609. Close

# Thursday 22nd September 2022, 7.00pm at Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Those in attendance: Cllr James (Chairman), Cllrs Perkin, Worden, Crocombe, Nobbs, Hawken, Clerk.

#### Members of the public present: 2

#### 5587. Apologies for absence:

Cllr Wonnacott, Cllr Stratton, District Cllr Watson.

#### 5588. Declaration of Interests

The Chairman declared that interests be raised as they arise.

### 5589. Public Open Question Time

None.

### 5590. Police Report

PCSO Jess McElden was on shift and hoped to attend unless anything else arose. Unfortunately, she was not present. The Chairman advised he had communicated with the PCSO recently and felt she was being proactive. The Clerk will request a report and advise the PCSO of the next meeting date.

## 5591. County Councillor Report

No report received. The Clerk will write to John Hart to express Council's dissatisfaction at the lack of support being offered from the County Councillor. The Clerk will advise that although we acknowledge there has been some health issues, we are not receiving any reports or updates as to what is happening at County level. The Clerk will ask that if Cllr Morrish is unable to attend the next Parish Council meeting a representative attend in his place.

#### 5592. District Councillor Report

Council is aware that Cllr Watson is away from the area for the time being. Council was disappointed not to have received the report promised following the last meeting. The Clerk will request this again along with an up-to-date report from either Cllr Watson or Cllr Hackett.

Council is also aware that the enforcement officer is suffering some health issues and there is no one covering the workload. The Clerk will write to Ken James to ask what happens to enforcement cases during this period, particularly those that may be time sensitive.

### 5593. Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held 2<sup>nd</sup> August 2022 were previously circulated, no adjustments needed, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Perkin, all agreed.

## 5595. Planning

**1/0852/2022/FUL** - Conversion of stables to dwelling - Moor View, Broadwoodwidger. – The Clerk will response to advise that Council have no comments on this application.

## 5596. Accounts due for payment

Clerks Wages £286.00 Clerks Expenses £12.16 – Cyan Ink

Accounts proposed by Cllr Nobbs and seconded by Cllr Crocombe, all agreed.

#### 5597. Defibrillator received

Councillors agreed in principle to proceed with the quote from Parkers Maintenance for the restoration of the telephone box at Cross Green, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Hawken, agreed by all. Cllr Nobbs will speak to C Budge to ask if he can help/provide machinery to straighten up the telephone box before work commences. The Clerk will investigate whether there will be a charge for use of the electricity within the telephone box.

#### 5598. Footpath maintenance

The Clerk advised that work on the Rexton footpath had been undertaken, strimming/cutting of overgrown vegetation had made it possible to easily use the footpath however the broken gate had not been fixed. Cllr Perkin advised that the broken gate on the Downicarey footpath had not been fixed. Cllr Nobbs advised that the sign on the Neathwood footpath may be missing/hidden under the hedgerow. The Clerk will report the matters to the Footpath Liaison Officer once again.

## 5599. Grant request for churchyard maintenance

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the maintenance of the Churchyard. Council agreed that as the cost of work has increased that £2500 would be a suitable grant for the next 12 months. Proposed by Cllr Worden, seconded by Cllr Nobbs, agreed by all.

# 5600. Grant request for Ashwater Primary School

Cllrs James and Crocombe declared an interest and were excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the purchase of new outdoor play equipment for the school. Cllrs felt that it was appropriate to support the request but given that the Parish feeds to five primary schools a large sum would not be possible. Cllr Worden proposed £100, Cllr Nobbs seconded, agreed by all.

#### 5601. Grant request for Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. Cllr Perkin advised that although Geoffrey Cox MP was not present at the recent meeting, he has approached Devon County Council and other organisations to push for funding. Holsworthy Town Council have provided a £500 grant for the next 12 months. It is hoped that if smaller organisations and Councils support the cause that a larger funding source will follow suit. Cllr Worden proposed a £250 grant for the next 12 months, Cllr Nobbs seconded, all agreed. The Clerk will write to the District Councillor to ask for an explanation as to why Torridge are not providing any funding.

#### 5603. Devon Highways Response

Councillors are not satisfied with the response received. The Clerk will write to both Steve Brockman and Cllr Hughes with the following comments – regarding visibility on the Roadford road towards Rose Cottage sight lines were insisted on by Devon County Council more than 20 years ago, these are now overgrown with trees along them. Lorries are being forced into the middle of the road causing danger for them and oncoming traffic. Regarding the missing give way sign approaching Reservoir Cross Councillors are aware of a similar situation in a neighbouring parish which has recently resulted in an accident that caused loss of life. Following which prompt action was taken to implement appropriate signage and Council therefore feel it needs to be reviewed here again. The Clerk will request a meeting to discuss these matters due to the safety issues.

### 5604. To Receive Correspondence

DALC have had a suggestion from the Lord Lieutenants Office that the District Council offer to collate all the condolence books from across the district and then have them bound together before sending to Devon Archive. Torridge are happy to do this and have requested the books be sent in. The Clerk passed the details on to the Church.

Devon Communities Together, the Rural Community Council for Devon and member of the national network Action with Communities in Rural England is excited to be carrying out an audit of Devon's Village Halls. The Clerk passed the details on to the hub committee.

The Annual General Meeting of the Devon Association of Local Councils Ltd will take place on Wednesday 5 October 2022. The Chairman will investigate whether attending is appropriate and viable.

### 5605. Clerks 2 Year Appraisal

Councillors agreed the Clerk should be moved to the next pay grade inline with the NALC guide. The Clerk confirmed she is happy with the role and thanked Cllr's. A member of the public thanked the Clerk for her efficiency.

## 5606. Parish Clerk's Report

The Clerk advised that the defibrillator situated outside of the hub had recently been recalled for an update, the work is now complete, a replacement was put it it's place during the time.

The Cross Green noticeboard needs some minor attention, Cllr Nobbs will look at this.

# 5608. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th October 2022 at 7pm.

# 5609. Close

# Thursday 22nd September 2022, 7.00pm at Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Those in attendance: Cllr James (Chairman), Cllrs Perkin, Worden, Crocombe, Nobbs, Hawken, Clerk.

## Members of the public present: 2

#### 5587. Apologies for absence:

Cllr Wonnacott, Cllr Stratton, District Cllr Watson.

#### 5588. Declaration of Interests

The Chairman declared that interests be raised as they arise.

### 5589. Public Open Question Time

None.

### 5590. Police Report

PCSO Jess McElden was on shift and hoped to attend unless anything else arose. Unfortunately, she was not present. The Chairman advised he had communicated with the PCSO recently and felt she was being proactive. The Clerk will request a report and advise the PCSO of the next meeting date.

## 5591. County Councillor Report

No report received. The Clerk will write to John Hart to express Council's dissatisfaction at the lack of support being offered from the County Councillor. The Clerk will advise that although we acknowledge there has been some health issues, we are not receiving any reports or updates as to what is happening at County level. The Clerk will ask that if Cllr Morrish is unable to attend the next Parish Council meeting a representative attend in his place.

#### 5592. District Councillor Report

Council is aware that Cllr Watson is away from the area for the time being. Council was disappointed not to have received the report promised following the last meeting. The Clerk will request this again along with an up-to-date report from either Cllr Watson or Cllr Hackett.

Council is also aware that the enforcement officer is suffering some health issues and there is no one covering the workload. The Clerk will write to Ken James to ask what happens to enforcement cases during this period, particularly those that may be time sensitive.

### 5593. Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held 2<sup>nd</sup> August 2022 were previously circulated, no adjustments needed, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Perkin, all agreed.

#### 5595. Planning

**1/0852/2022/FUL** - Conversion of stables to dwelling - Moor View, Broadwoodwidger. – The Clerk will response to advise that Council have no comments on this application.

## 5596. Accounts due for payment

Clerks Wages £286.00 Clerks Expenses £12.16 – Cyan Ink

Accounts proposed by Cllr Nobbs and seconded by Cllr Crocombe, all agreed.

#### 5597. Defibrillator received

Councillors agreed in principle to proceed with the quote from Parkers Maintenance for the restoration of the telephone box at Cross Green, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Hawken, agreed by all. Cllr Nobbs will speak to C Budge to ask if he can help/provide machinery to straighten up the telephone box before work commences. The Clerk will investigate whether there will be a charge for use of the electricity within the telephone box.

#### 5598. Footpath maintenance

The Clerk advised that work on the Rexton footpath had been undertaken, strimming/cutting of overgrown vegetation had made it possible to easily use the footpath however the broken gate had not been fixed. Cllr Perkin advised that the broken gate on the Downicarey footpath had not been fixed. Cllr Nobbs advised that the sign on the Neathwood footpath may be missing/hidden under the hedgerow. The Clerk will report the matters to the Footpath Liaison Officer once again.

## 5599. Grant request for churchyard maintenance

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the maintenance of the Churchyard. Council agreed that as the cost of work has increased that £2500 would be a suitable grant for the next 12 months. Proposed by Cllr Worden, seconded by Cllr Nobbs, agreed by all.

# 5600. Grant request for Ashwater Primary School

Cllrs James and Crocombe declared an interest and were excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the purchase of new outdoor play equipment for the school. Cllrs felt that it was appropriate to support the request but given that the Parish feeds to five primary schools a large sum would not be possible. Cllr Worden proposed £100, Cllr Nobbs seconded, agreed by all.

#### 5601. Grant request for Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. Cllr Perkin advised that although Geoffrey Cox MP was not present at the recent meeting, he has approached Devon County Council and other organisations to push for funding. Holsworthy Town Council have provided a £500 grant for the next 12 months. It is hoped that if smaller organisations and Councils support the cause that a larger funding source will follow suit. Cllr Worden proposed a £250 grant for the next 12 months, Cllr Nobbs seconded, all agreed. The Clerk will write to the District Councillor to ask for an explanation as to why Torridge are not providing any funding.

#### 5603. Devon Highways Response

Councillors are not satisfied with the response received. The Clerk will write to both Steve Brockman and Cllr Hughes with the following comments – regarding visibility on the Roadford road towards Rose Cottage sight lines were insisted on by Devon County Council more than 20 years ago, these are now overgrown with trees along them. Lorries are being forced into the middle of the road causing danger for them and oncoming traffic. Regarding the missing give way sign approaching Reservoir Cross Councillors are aware of a similar situation in a neighbouring parish which has recently resulted in an accident that caused loss of life. Following which prompt action was taken to implement appropriate signage and Council therefore feel it needs to be reviewed here again. The Clerk will request a meeting to discuss these matters due to the safety issues.

### 5604. To Receive Correspondence

DALC have had a suggestion from the Lord Lieutenants Office that the District Council offer to collate all the condolence books from across the district and then have them bound together before sending to Devon Archive. Torridge are happy to do this and have requested the books be sent in. The Clerk passed the details on to the Church.

Devon Communities Together, the Rural Community Council for Devon and member of the national network Action with Communities in Rural England is excited to be carrying out an audit of Devon's Village Halls. The Clerk passed the details on to the hub committee.

The Annual General Meeting of the Devon Association of Local Councils Ltd will take place on Wednesday 5 October 2022. The Chairman will investigate whether attending is appropriate and viable.

### 5605. Clerks 2 Year Appraisal

Councillors agreed the Clerk should be moved to the next pay grade inline with the NALC guide. The Clerk confirmed she is happy with the role and thanked Cllr's. A member of the public thanked the Clerk for her efficiency.

## 5606. Parish Clerk's Report

The Clerk advised that the defibrillator situated outside of the hub had recently been recalled for an update, the work is now complete, a replacement was put it it's place during the time.

The Cross Green noticeboard needs some minor attention, Cllr Nobbs will look at this.

# 5608. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th October 2022 at 7pm.

# 5609. Close

# Thursday 22nd September 2022, 7.00pm at Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Those in attendance: Cllr James (Chairman), Cllrs Perkin, Worden, Crocombe, Nobbs, Hawken, Clerk.

## Members of the public present: 2

#### 5587. Apologies for absence:

Cllr Wonnacott, Cllr Stratton, District Cllr Watson.

#### 5588. Declaration of Interests

The Chairman declared that interests be raised as they arise.

### 5589. Public Open Question Time

None.

### 5590. Police Report

PCSO Jess McElden was on shift and hoped to attend unless anything else arose. Unfortunately, she was not present. The Chairman advised he had communicated with the PCSO recently and felt she was being proactive. The Clerk will request a report and advise the PCSO of the next meeting date.

## 5591. County Councillor Report

No report received. The Clerk will write to John Hart to express Council's dissatisfaction at the lack of support being offered from the County Councillor. The Clerk will advise that although we acknowledge there has been some health issues, we are not receiving any reports or updates as to what is happening at County level. The Clerk will ask that if Cllr Morrish is unable to attend the next Parish Council meeting a representative attend in his place.

#### 5592. District Councillor Report

Council is aware that Cllr Watson is away from the area for the time being. Council was disappointed not to have received the report promised following the last meeting. The Clerk will request this again along with an up-to-date report from either Cllr Watson or Cllr Hackett.

Council is also aware that the enforcement officer is suffering some health issues and there is no one covering the workload. The Clerk will write to Ken James to ask what happens to enforcement cases during this period, particularly those that may be time sensitive.

### 5593. Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held 2<sup>nd</sup> August 2022 were previously circulated, no adjustments needed, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Perkin, all agreed.

#### 5595. Planning

**1/0852/2022/FUL** - Conversion of stables to dwelling - Moor View, Broadwoodwidger. – The Clerk will response to advise that Council have no comments on this application.

## 5596. Accounts due for payment

Clerks Wages £286.00 Clerks Expenses £12.16 – Cyan Ink

Accounts proposed by Cllr Nobbs and seconded by Cllr Crocombe, all agreed.

#### 5597. Defibrillator received

Councillors agreed in principle to proceed with the quote from Parkers Maintenance for the restoration of the telephone box at Cross Green, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Hawken, agreed by all. Cllr Nobbs will speak to C Budge to ask if he can help/provide machinery to straighten up the telephone box before work commences. The Clerk will investigate whether there will be a charge for use of the electricity within the telephone box.

#### 5598. Footpath maintenance

The Clerk advised that work on the Rexton footpath had been undertaken, strimming/cutting of overgrown vegetation had made it possible to easily use the footpath however the broken gate had not been fixed. Cllr Perkin advised that the broken gate on the Downicarey footpath had not been fixed. Cllr Nobbs advised that the sign on the Neathwood footpath may be missing/hidden under the hedgerow. The Clerk will report the matters to the Footpath Liaison Officer once again.

## 5599. Grant request for churchyard maintenance

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the maintenance of the Churchyard. Council agreed that as the cost of work has increased that £2500 would be a suitable grant for the next 12 months. Proposed by Cllr Worden, seconded by Cllr Nobbs, agreed by all.

# 5600. Grant request for Ashwater Primary School

Cllrs James and Crocombe declared an interest and were excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the purchase of new outdoor play equipment for the school. Cllrs felt that it was appropriate to support the request but given that the Parish feeds to five primary schools a large sum would not be possible. Cllr Worden proposed £100, Cllr Nobbs seconded, agreed by all.

#### 5601. Grant request for Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. Cllr Perkin advised that although Geoffrey Cox MP was not present at the recent meeting, he has approached Devon County Council and other organisations to push for funding. Holsworthy Town Council have provided a £500 grant for the next 12 months. It is hoped that if smaller organisations and Councils support the cause that a larger funding source will follow suit. Cllr Worden proposed a £250 grant for the next 12 months, Cllr Nobbs seconded, all agreed. The Clerk will write to the District Councillor to ask for an explanation as to why Torridge are not providing any funding.

#### 5603. Devon Highways Response

Councillors are not satisfied with the response received. The Clerk will write to both Steve Brockman and Cllr Hughes with the following comments – regarding visibility on the Roadford road towards Rose Cottage sight lines were insisted on by Devon County Council more than 20 years ago, these are now overgrown with trees along them. Lorries are being forced into the middle of the road causing danger for them and oncoming traffic. Regarding the missing give way sign approaching Reservoir Cross Councillors are aware of a similar situation in a neighbouring parish which has recently resulted in an accident that caused loss of life. Following which prompt action was taken to implement appropriate signage and Council therefore feel it needs to be reviewed here again. The Clerk will request a meeting to discuss these matters due to the safety issues.

### 5604. To Receive Correspondence

DALC have had a suggestion from the Lord Lieutenants Office that the District Council offer to collate all the condolence books from across the district and then have them bound together before sending to Devon Archive. Torridge are happy to do this and have requested the books be sent in. The Clerk passed the details on to the Church.

Devon Communities Together, the Rural Community Council for Devon and member of the national network Action with Communities in Rural England is excited to be carrying out an audit of Devon's Village Halls. The Clerk passed the details on to the hub committee.

The Annual General Meeting of the Devon Association of Local Councils Ltd will take place on Wednesday 5 October 2022. The Chairman will investigate whether attending is appropriate and viable.

### 5605. Clerks 2 Year Appraisal

Councillors agreed the Clerk should be moved to the next pay grade inline with the NALC guide. The Clerk confirmed she is happy with the role and thanked Cllr's. A member of the public thanked the Clerk for her efficiency.

## 5606. Parish Clerk's Report

The Clerk advised that the defibrillator situated outside of the hub had recently been recalled for an update, the work is now complete, a replacement was put it it's place during the time.

The Cross Green noticeboard needs some minor attention, Cllr Nobbs will look at this.

# 5608. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th October 2022 at 7pm.

# 5609. Close

# Thursday 22nd September 2022, 7.00pm at Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Those in attendance: Cllr James (Chairman), Cllrs Perkin, Worden, Crocombe, Nobbs, Hawken, Clerk.

## Members of the public present: 2

#### 5587. Apologies for absence:

Cllr Wonnacott, Cllr Stratton, District Cllr Watson.

#### 5588. Declaration of Interests

The Chairman declared that interests be raised as they arise.

### 5589. Public Open Question Time

None.

### 5590. Police Report

PCSO Jess McElden was on shift and hoped to attend unless anything else arose. Unfortunately, she was not present. The Chairman advised he had communicated with the PCSO recently and felt she was being proactive. The Clerk will request a report and advise the PCSO of the next meeting date.

## 5591. County Councillor Report

No report received. The Clerk will write to John Hart to express Council's dissatisfaction at the lack of support being offered from the County Councillor. The Clerk will advise that although we acknowledge there has been some health issues, we are not receiving any reports or updates as to what is happening at County level. The Clerk will ask that if Cllr Morrish is unable to attend the next Parish Council meeting a representative attend in his place.

#### 5592. District Councillor Report

Council is aware that Cllr Watson is away from the area for the time being. Council was disappointed not to have received the report promised following the last meeting. The Clerk will request this again along with an up-to-date report from either Cllr Watson or Cllr Hackett.

Council is also aware that the enforcement officer is suffering some health issues and there is no one covering the workload. The Clerk will write to Ken James to ask what happens to enforcement cases during this period, particularly those that may be time sensitive.

### 5593. Council Meeting Minutes

Minutes of the meeting held 2<sup>nd</sup> August 2022 were previously circulated, no adjustments needed, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Perkin, all agreed.

#### 5595. Planning

**1/0852/2022/FUL** - Conversion of stables to dwelling - Moor View, Broadwoodwidger. – The Clerk will response to advise that Council have no comments on this application.

## 5596. Accounts due for payment

Clerks Wages £286.00 Clerks Expenses £12.16 – Cyan Ink

Accounts proposed by Cllr Nobbs and seconded by Cllr Crocombe, all agreed.

#### 5597. Defibrillator received

Councillors agreed in principle to proceed with the quote from Parkers Maintenance for the restoration of the telephone box at Cross Green, proposed by Cllr Nobbs, seconded by Cllr Hawken, agreed by all. Cllr Nobbs will speak to C Budge to ask if he can help/provide machinery to straighten up the telephone box before work commences. The Clerk will investigate whether there will be a charge for use of the electricity within the telephone box.

#### 5598. Footpath maintenance

The Clerk advised that work on the Rexton footpath had been undertaken, strimming/cutting of overgrown vegetation had made it possible to easily use the footpath however the broken gate had not been fixed. Cllr Perkin advised that the broken gate on the Downicarey footpath had not been fixed. Cllr Nobbs advised that the sign on the Neathwood footpath may be missing/hidden under the hedgerow. The Clerk will report the matters to the Footpath Liaison Officer once again.

## 5599. Grant request for churchyard maintenance

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the maintenance of the Churchyard. Council agreed that as the cost of work has increased that £2500 would be a suitable grant for the next 12 months. Proposed by Cllr Worden, seconded by Cllr Nobbs, agreed by all.

# 5600. Grant request for Ashwater Primary School

Cllrs James and Crocombe declared an interest and were excluded from decision making. A request was received for a grant towards the purchase of new outdoor play equipment for the school. Cllrs felt that it was appropriate to support the request but given that the Parish feeds to five primary schools a large sum would not be possible. Cllr Worden proposed £100, Cllr Nobbs seconded, agreed by all.

#### 5601. Grant request for Broadwoodwidger Community Hub

Cllr Perkin declared an interest and was excluded from decision making. Cllr Perkin advised that although Geoffrey Cox MP was not present at the recent meeting, he has approached Devon County Council and other organisations to push for funding. Holsworthy Town Council have provided a £500 grant for the next 12 months. It is hoped that if smaller organisations and Councils support the cause that a larger funding source will follow suit. Cllr Worden proposed a £250 grant for the next 12 months, Cllr Nobbs seconded, all agreed. The Clerk will write to the District Councillor to ask for an explanation as to why Torridge are not providing any funding.

#### 5603. Devon Highways Response

Councillors are not satisfied with the response received. The Clerk will write to both Steve Brockman and Cllr Hughes with the following comments – regarding visibility on the Roadford road towards Rose Cottage sight lines were insisted on by Devon County Council more than 20 years ago, these are now overgrown with trees along them. Lorries are being forced into the middle of the road causing danger for them and oncoming traffic. Regarding the missing give way sign approaching Reservoir Cross Councillors are aware of a similar situation in a neighbouring parish which has recently resulted in an accident that caused loss of life. Following which prompt action was taken to implement appropriate signage and Council therefore feel it needs to be reviewed here again. The Clerk will request a meeting to discuss these matters due to the safety issues.

### 5604. To Receive Correspondence

DALC have had a suggestion from the Lord Lieutenants Office that the District Council offer to collate all the condolence books from across the district and then have them bound together before sending to Devon Archive. Torridge are happy to do this and have requested the books be sent in. The Clerk passed the details on to the Church.

Devon Communities Together, the Rural Community Council for Devon and member of the national network Action with Communities in Rural England is excited to be carrying out an audit of Devon's Village Halls. The Clerk passed the details on to the hub committee.

The Annual General Meeting of the Devon Association of Local Councils Ltd will take place on Wednesday 5 October 2022. The Chairman will investigate whether attending is appropriate and viable.

### 5605. Clerks 2 Year Appraisal

Councillors agreed the Clerk should be moved to the next pay grade inline with the NALC guide. The Clerk confirmed she is happy with the role and thanked Cllr's. A member of the public thanked the Clerk for her efficiency.

## 5606. Parish Clerk's Report

The Clerk advised that the defibrillator situated outside of the hub had recently been recalled for an update, the work is now complete, a replacement was put it it's place during the time.

The Cross Green noticeboard needs some minor attention, Cllr Nobbs will look at this.

# 5608. Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 25th October 2022 at 7pm.

# 5609. Close